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A Regular Meeting of The Mayor And Borough Council of The Borough Of Glen Ridge was held on Tuesday, October 14th, 2008 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 7:30 p m.

Mayor Hughes led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag.

Mayor Hughes read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting had been provided to the public as required by statutes.

Present:  Mayor Hughes,  Councilpersons Sachs  ( present at the meeting till  8:45  p. m. ), Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick.

Absent:  None.
The following Borough Officers were in attendance:  Borough Attorney Malyska and Public Safety Police Director Magnier.
Mayor Hughes suspended the Regular Order Of Business to accommodate a public discussion with the Mayor and the Borough Council regarding the recently completed town-wide property reassessment and the appeal process.  ( 7:31 p. m. )

     Mayor Hughes introduced Mr. David B. Grantz, Esq., Attorney representing the Borough in appeals on the revaluation of all Glen Ridge property.
Mr. Grantz gave a brief history of Essex County ordered revaluation process that has taken place in the Borough during the past 6 or 7 months.

Mr. John Rollo of 5 Glenfield Road, Glen Ridge, reported that  29  residents appealed their new assessment,  18 property owners stipulated / settled with the Borough and  11  property owners have taken their appeals to State Court.  Mr. Rollo questioned the cost factor the Borough to uphold the appraisal companies assessments.
Mr. Halili Hodge of 122 Hillside Avenue, Glen Ridge, reported his unhappiness with his new assessment and the appeal process overall.  Mr. Hodge questioned the criteria as to what the stipulation process was used in each process.

Mr. Grantz reported that the stipulation process used involved Borough Tax Assessor Merdinger and representatives from Realty Appraisals.

Mr. Venera Gashi of 99 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge, asked what value a private appraisal had when the homeowner appeals his new assessment from the Borough.
Mrs. Yvonne Provost of 49 Douglas Road, Glen Ridge, asked if the homeowner was obligated to let the appraisal company into their homes.

Mr. Grantz stated that there is no obligation but that the consequences of not letting the representative in could force the homeowner to appeal his new assessment.

Mayor Hughes asked the Council if they wished to offer any comments.
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Councilman Lisovicz stated that he was disappointed to see so many residents upset with the reassessment process and Tax Assessor Merdinger.
Mayor Hughes stated that he was uncomfortable with defending  a state mandate.

Councilman Dawson stated that we all pay taxes and that each home in the Borough is uniquely different.

Councilman Patrick reported that  130  property owners filed property tax appeals and over  100  owners went to mediation which is a very small number overall.

Councilman Sachs stated that property tax appeals can be filed annually and that there are no spot assessments.  Mr. Sachs also stated that the Mayor and Council are not involved in any way with the appraisal process and that they rely on the experts during this process.

Councilwoman Seyffarth reported that this revaluation of property in Glen Ridge was long overdue and that there were a lot of inequities and the goal of the process is to be is to be fair to all property owners.
Councilwoman Baker stated that she feels very apologetic to all that are involved in the appeal process.

     Mayor Hughes thanked all for coming and resumed the regular order of business at 8:25 p.m.

     Mr. Marc Levinson of 85 Clark Street, Glen Ridge suggested to the Mayor And Council that they revisit the film ordinance because in his opinion there are areas of the Ordinance that need stricter enforcement and penalties.  Mr. Levinson stated that some of the areas of concern are;  early starts / late finishes, weekend filming, the number of times in a year that a street should be permitted for use during film shootings and he also feels that the fee structure in the Ordinance is inadequate.

     Administrator Rohal responded to some of Mr. Levinson’s concerns regarding the Borough’s film Ordinance.
     Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, Glen Ridge stated that he was glad to see that the no-turn-on-red sign had been removed at the Bloomfield and Highland Avenue intersection.

     The Minutes of the Regular Meeting that was held on September 22nd, 2008 were approved as submitted.
     Municipal Clerk Rohal presented the following written communications:

A letter to Mayor Hughes from Lisa Haberman of 166 Sherman Avenue, Glen Ridge requesting permission to close Glen Ridge Parkway between Forest Avenue and Stonehouse Road on October 29th for the purpose of a Forest Avenue School fund raiser.  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.
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     A letter to Mayor Hughes and the Borough Council from Jennifer and Donald Pine of 32 Clinton Road, Glen Ridge requesting permission to close their street on Saturday, November 1st for the purpose of conducting a neighborhood fall celebration.  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee.


A letter to Mayor Hughes and the Borough Council from Neil A. Postighone of 239 Forest Avenue, Glen Ridge requesting permission to close Forest Avenue between Cambridge Road and Avon Place on October 31st, for Halloween trick-o-treaters.  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee. 


A letter to Mayor Hughes from Laura Buchmann of 15 Hamilton Road, Glen Ridge requesting permission to close Hamilton Road on October 31st for Halloween trick-o-treaters.  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee. 

A letter to Mayor Hughes from Jerome E. Raymond of 120 Ridgewood Avenue, Glen Ridge, submitting his resignation as a member of the Glen Ridge Zoning Board.   Mayor Hughes accepted the resignation with regret and he thanked Mr. Raymond for his service to the Borough for the past  15  years.

A letter to Administrator Rohal from Sanjeev Varghese, P.E., P.P., Essex County Engineer, requesting copies of all accident date (physical) for Belleville Avenue from January 2000 thru present in order to take action on a request of the Borough for “traffic calming” techniques on Belleville Avenue.  .  Mayor Hughes referred the correspondence to the Public Safety Committee. 


A letter of thanks to Administrator Rohal from Joseph Morris, Vice President Business Relations / Government Relations Mountainside Hospital for the Hospital’s Pink Ribbon campaign commemorating breast cancer.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Municipal Clerk Rohal from Nicole Brennan, Secretary of the Bloomfield Planning Board advising of a public hearing on a proposed amendment to the Master Plan.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed.


A letter to Municipal Clerk Rohal from John Wynn, Chair, Monclair Planning Board advising of a public hearing on a Housing Element / Fair Share Plan on October 20th, 2008.  Mayor Hughes ordered that the correspondence be filed. 
     Mayor Hughes reported on the Forest Avenue field restoration project and he stated that the irrigation pipe has been removed.


Mayor Hughes asked everyone to take notice of the sky light and lighting changes that took place in the rotunda of the Municipal Building over the weekend and he stated that this is a nice improvement to the building.

Mayor Hughes also reported that the Forest Avenue road project has begun and that the work should be completed in about  3  weeks.

     The following, after an explanation of items on the bill list,
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was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                                     ( Resolution No.  162 - 08 )
   
CLAIMS - APPROVAL OF

     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 202 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Sachs, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Sachs, Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  163 - 08 )
   
2007  AUDIT  REPORT  -  ACCEPTANCE  OF
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 203 )
     Ordinance No.  1499  entitled:


         AN  ORDINANCE  TO  AMEND 
               CHAPTER  10.32  DEPARTMENT

               OF  PUBLIC  SAFETY

was presented for final reading.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  Municipal Clerk Rohal reported that the Ordinance had been published and posted as required by statutes.  Mayor Hughes declared the meeting open for a public hearing on the Ordinance.  No one wished to be heard on the Ordinance.  Mayor Hughes declared the public hearing closed.  It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Patrick that Ordinance No.  1499  be finally adopted.   The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  
Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes declared that this Ordinance is finally adopted.
     Councilperson Seyffarth reported that she has Ordinance No.  1500
entitled:


          AN  ORDINANCE  TO  PROVIDE  FOR 
               THE  REPEAL  OF  SECTION  9.12.010

               OF  THE  BOROUGH  CODE

for introduction.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Baker that Ordinance No.  1500  be passed on first reading.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick 
voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes referred the Ordinance to Municipal Clerk Rohal for the purpose of statutory public and posting.
     Councilperson Seyffarth reported that she has Ordinance No.  1501
entitled:


          AN  ORDINANCE  TO  AMEND

               CHAPTER  10  -  VEHICLES



          AND  TRAFFIC  

for introduction.  The Ordinance title was read by Councilperson Seyffarth.  It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by 
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Councilperson Baker that Ordinance No.  1501  be passed on first reading.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick 

voting aye and noes none.  Mayor Hughes referred the Ordinance to Municipal Clerk Rohal for the purpose of statutory public and posting.


Councilwoman Seyffarth announced that the next meeting of the Public Safety Committee will be on Tuesday, October 28th  at  5:30  pm and the public is invited to attend.

     Councilman Dawson, Chairman of The Public Works / Utility Committee, reported that work at the Public Works yard is substantially done and that the work continues on the Library hearing and air conditioning system.  Councilman Dawson also reported that the police dispatch center on the first floor is up and running and that all the door locks are functioning in the Public Safety Building.

     Councilman Dawson thanked Administrator Rohal and Planning And Development Director Zichelli for all their hard work on the Borough’s computer system, the Municipal Building rotunda, the Library, the Public Safety wing renovations and the work on the Municipal Building dome.
     Public Safety Director Magnier thanked the Mayor And Council for their support during the public safety restoration project.
 
 
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, seconded

by Councilperson Lisovicz and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                        ( Resolution No.  164 - 08 )

   
SWIMMING  POOL  FEES  -  AMENDING
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 204 )
     The following was introduced by Councilperson Dawson, seconded

by Councilperson Lisovicz and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                 ( Resolution No.  165 - 08 )

   
HURRELL  FIELD  -  FENCE – AUTHORIZING CONTRACT
     ( See Resolution Book No.  16 - Page No.  16 – 204 )
Mayor Hughes reported that Green Acres funding will be used for paying for the Hurrell Field fence and not Borough tax dollars.

     Councilman Lisovicz, Chairman of The Parks And Recreation Committee, reported that major renovations will take place at Hurrell Field in the spring and summer of  2009  which will include grass seeding, bleachers, back stop and shed.  Councilman Lisovicz stated that Hurrell Field has experienced increased activity because of the closing of the Forest Avenue field.
     Councilman Lisovicz reported that the fountains in Carteret Park are being fixed and that the area in front of the west end of the field hockey goal will be worked on.

     Councilman Lisovicz also reported that field grading at the George Washington field will be taking place shortly.
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     Councilman Lisovicz further reported that drainage at Sherman Avenue field is a problem and that tarps for that field have been ordered.



Councilman Lisovicz stated that he has met with representative of the tennis club regarding interior renovations to the club house and that court no. 7 will be locked and available for use all winter.


Councilman Lisovicz stated that the plan is to begin work on the artificial track at Hurrell Field at the completion of baseball season in May of 2009 and that it is hoped that the track work, shed and stand work will be completed by September 2009.


Councilman Lisovicz further stated that the sodding at the Forest Avenue field should be done by Friday of this week or Monday of next week.

 
Borough Administrator Rohal reported that the Phase 1 or the capital improvement project is nearing completion and that work on the interior of the Municipal Building and parking in front of the municipal complex should be started in November.

Administrator Rohal thanked Planning And Development Director Zichelli for his stellar job in managing the phase  1  project.


Administrator Rohal reminded everyone that the last day to file an absentee application by mail is October 28th. 

     It was moved by Councilperson Seyffarth, seconded by Councilperson Dawson that permission be granted to the residents of Forest Avenue to conduct their block party and fund raiser per the dates and times as stated in their correspondence to the Mayor and Borough Council.  The Motion was adopted by an aye and no vote;   Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson, Lisovicz and Patrick voting aye and noes none.

     Mr. Patrick Pignatello of 277 Baldwin Street, Glen Ridge, thanked the Mayor And Borough Council and Mike Zichelli for the work done at Freeman Gardens and Mr. Pignatello voiced his concern over runners using the parking lane along Ridgewood Avenue to jog in.
     Mrs. Yvonne Provost of 49 Douglas Road, Glen Ridge, suggested to the Mayor And Council that they consider closing the fields in the Borough at dusk for safety purposes.

     Mayor Hughes stated that there may be legal issues to be considered prior to the acting on this proposal.



     The following was introduced by Councilperson Baker, seconded by Councilperson Seyffarth and adopted by an aye and no vote;  Councilpersons  Seyffarth, Baker, Dawson and Patrick voting aye and noes none:                            ( Resolution No.  166 – 08 )
           ADJOURNED TO CLOSED SESSION - OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT
     ( Resolution Book No.  16  -  Page No.  16 – 205 )
Mayor Hughes declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned.
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The Council adjourned at  9:07  p. m.

          Michael  J. Rohal
  Michael  J.  Rohal,   
                                     Municipal  Clerk                     
